
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
  
 

4th July 2024 

 

Dear Thomas, 

I am writing to express my sincere appreciation for the exceptional two 90-minute sessions that you 

delivered on Universal Design for Learning (UDL) to North Metropolitan TAFE lecturers and other 

staff on 17th June 2024. 

Both sessions were very well prepared and contextualised to North Metropolitan TAFE. Thomas, I 

appreciated the time you spent talking to staff prior to developing the sessions to gain an 

understanding of the students they work with, the qualifications they deliver and key issues that 

impact their duties. This ensured that both sessions were perfectly pitched, relevant and increased 

audience engagement. 

The Reach Everyone and Teach Everyone with Universal Design for Learning hybrid session engaged 

those attending in person as well as those attending online. The concepts were presented in a clear 

and accessible manner, with opportunities for active participation. Participants left with a range of 

strategies that they could immediately apply. 

The Expert-Level Universal Design for Learning workshop allowed participants with experience in 

using UDL to extend their practice and engage deeply with UDL principles. They were able to 

workshop ideas, have meaningful discussions and gain from your expertise. 

Thomas, your delivery style was very informative and engaging and exemplified UDL in practice. Your 

passion for inclusive education was evident throughout the sessions. Attendees from both sessions 

indicated that they were motivated to put their learning into practice and continue to develop their 

UDL knowledge.  

In addition, Thomas, you were very generous with your time and spoke to participants extensively 

after both sessions and answered all their queries. 

Thomas, the resources you provided for the sessions, were excellent. They were greatly appreciated 

by the participants who rated both your sessions highly. 

Thomas, I would I highly recommend anyone seeking professional learning on UDL to engage in your 

services. You were a delight to work with and an exceptional facilitator. I would welcome to 

opportunity to work with you again. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

Huda Ali 

Manager Academic Practice and Professional Development  

huda.ali@nmtafe.wa.edu.au 


